Operations Report-December 2023

BHS: We have started checking off items from our safety audit.  Some of the items needing correction at the high school were power strips being plugged into power strips, placing items on top of the HVAC units in the rooms, missing tiles from different construction projects, needing three feet of clearance from all electrical boxes, using only LED light bulbs in lamps.  These were easy fixes and have been taken care of.  Pare of the issue with the abundance of power strips is that the building was not designed for the technology of today.  We have few outlets in the rooms so power strips are a necessity.  

GES:   We have also started checking off items we found during the safety audit at Grandview.  Some items of note are like the high school.  Power strips being plugged into power strips, using only LED bulbs in lamps, items being stored too high so that the sprinkler system is blocked, HVAC units being covered with paper and other items, and electrical boxes needing three feet of clearance, and making sure all area rugs are slip resistant.  There were more items outdoors at GES vs the high school.  Shrubbery needs to be three feet or less and branches on trees need to be seven feet or higher.  There are some cracks in the foundation that our architects have been made aware of.

Athletic Complex:  Basketball season is underway, and all levels are off to a good start.  Our outdoor equipment has been winterized and stored.  We are having trouble with the operation of our bleachers, so we are working on getting some ideas from vendors on the best course of action.  The weight room is being used five days a week by various teams.  It is exciting to see the kids in there working hard.


Transportation:  All routes are running smoothly, and our busses have been operational.


